BRISTOL Recorder

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION

THE SYNAGOGUE PARK ROW BRISTOL

Synagogue Services Saturday Mornings 10.am.

Minister :-

Rev. M. Moddel 66 Harcourt Road Bristol 6.

President :-

Mr. R. Emanuel Tel 739669

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. K. Kushner. 37. Longeaton Drive. Whitchurch Bristol. Tel. 833576.

Talmud Torah Classes. Sunday Mornings 10.am to 12-45.

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. K. Balint-Kurti 42. Kewstoke Road Stoke Bishop. Bristol. Tel 681714

BRISTOL JEWISH LADIES GUILD

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. H. Caplan. 11. Hurle Crescent. Clifton Bristol Tel 744381

BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP.

Hon Sec :-

Mrs. K. Balint-Kurti. 42. Kewstoke Road. Stoke bishop. Bristol 681714. EDITORIAL COMMITTEE NAT SMITH SAM SILVERMAN GERALD GEE

All communication to:-160 Cranbrook Rd Redland. 36 Oakdale Court Downend. 10. Oakhurst Road Bristol.9.

Published on the first of every month. Material to arrive by the 24th of month.

FOR YOUR DIARY

NOVEMBER 1984

MONDAY 5th NOVEMBER @ 8.0pm

Ladies Guild Meeting 33 Downs Park West. Westbury Park.

SUNDAY 11th NOVEMBER @ 7.30pm

WIAC Card Fvening 18 The Evenue Smeyd Park

SUNDAY 18th NOVEMBER

A.J.F.X. Parade in London

SATURDAY 24th NOVEMBER

Students Weekend Kiddush in Shul

SUNDAY 25th NOVEMBER @ 3.0pm

A.G.M. of the Community Frank Cohem Hall.

SUNDAY 25th NOVEMBER @ 8.0pm

Ladies Guild card and games evening 15 Downs Park West Westbury Park.

19 E

YAHRZ ITFS

Monday November 5th	Mrs R. Ring	CHFSHVAN 10
Wednesday November 7th	Mrs F. White (B'mouth)	CHFSHVAN 12
Wednesday November 14th	Mrs M. Garcia	CHESHVAN 19
Friday November 16th	Fam of Mrs Betty Cohen	CHFSHVAN 21
Sunday November 18th	Miss Lazarus	CHFSHVAN 23

COMMUNUAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

A, G, M.

The Annual General Meeting of the Bristol Hebrew Congregation will be held on Sunday 25th November at 3.0pm in the Frank Cohen Hall.

LOTTERY

This months lottery was won by Mr.A.F. Morris.

SIMCHAT TORAH

Congratulations to Dr. Robert (Bob) Emmanuel and Mr. Weils Samuel who were honoured with the mantle of Chotan Torah and Chotan Borayshit. SUKKOT

Fxecutive and Communual Finits to Messrs C. Berkovitch, A. Tobias, R. Fmmanuel and R. Reiner for their hard work in errecting the Sukkah, and to all the Ladies who helped decorate it and supply the Kiddush.

ROSH HASHANAH

For the first time for many, many years, the DUCHANING (the priestly blessing) was performed in the Shul on Rosh Hashanah, to the satisfaction of all the congregants. May the President make use of this opportunity of thanking Lionel Caplan and Colin Berkovitch for taking over during his absence.

NEW MEMBER

We welcome to the Community Mr. John Adler of 3 Brynland Ave, Bishopston, Bristol 7. Tel No; 41766.

NEW ADDRESS.

Mr.A. R. Schlesinger has moved to 1 Broomfield Place, Witton, Blackburn BB2 1XF.

SYNAGOGUF REFURBISHMENT

The Members of Council on behalf of the Community would like to thank Mr Henry Springer, for supplying new carpet in the Ladies gallery and in the main gangways of the Shul.

TALMUD TORAH

There will be no classes on Sunday 25th November. The Term will end on Sunday 16th December and classes will resume on Sunday 13th January 1985.

SOCIAL & PERSONAL

We are sorry to learn that Mrs B. Rosenberg is still in hospital. We hope that it will not be long before she is able to return home.

Birthday congratulations with continued good health go to 3 of our senior members of the Community -

Mrs B, Rosenberg celebrates her '82nd' on the 1st November.
Miss F. Blohm celebrates her 73rd on the 25th November.
Mrs G, Sacof celebrates her '95th' on the 20th November.

BRISTOL W.I.4.0.

The She rry morning on September 23rd was a most enjoyable get - together after the Summer 'recess'. Many thanks go to Bette and Julius Berk for their warm and generous hospitality. The function raised £31.50.

The next event will be a CARD FVFNING at the home of Irene and Henry Springer, 18 The Avenue, Sneyd Park on Sunday 11th November at 7.30pm. Hostesses - Irene Springer and Ruth Curwen - cost £1.50 per head. Please let Irene Know if you can come Tel No; 682499.

Our Jumble Sale was a huge success, thanks to the hard work of all the helpers on the day and the great amount of jumble donated. A total of £30% was raised. We are especially grateful to three members: Kate Lever, who once again organised the event, Helena Caplan for her extra generous donations of goods, and to Golda Seymour for her super salesmanship.

Would those persons who have not yet paid for their entries in the New Year WLAO brochure please do so as soon as possible.

MINISTER/ CARFTAKERS HOUSE

As Members will have seen, the Shul house (soon to be two maisonettes) is nearing completion, and we should be taking possession of the building some time in early November, being able at last to house Rev and Mrs Moddel in far more comfortable conditions.

Alan Fikan Chairman Building Sub Committee.

TALMUD TORAH

A new class has been started for the four to five year olds, under the able tuition of Dr. Robert Reiner.

Lessons will be on Sunday mornings, but of shorter duration than the older classes.

Parents who would like to enrol their children should contact the Headmaster, Mr Alan Tobias without delay.

M.C. Berkovitch Chairman.

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Annual General Meeting of the Bristol Hebrew Congregation will be held in the Frank Cohen Hall on Sunday 25th November 1984 at 3.0pm. Please make every effort to attend and vote. Your support is both welcome and necessary for the effective running of the Community.

AGENDA

- 1. Minutes of the last A, G, M.
- 2. Presidents Report.
- 3. Report from the Board of Deputies
- 4. Hon Treasurers Report.
- 5, Talmud Torah Report,
- 6. Ladies Guild Report.
- 7. Building Committee Report
- 8. Welfare Report.
- 9. Membership Subscriptions
- 10. Filedtion of Officers
- 11. Amy Other Business.

Members wishing to place resolutions before the meeting must inform the Hon Secretary (including name of seconder) not later than the 20th November 1984.

Nominations for members wishing to stand for office may be sent in advance to the Secretary, with names of seconders, however, nominations at the time of the meeting are acceptable.

A.J.F.X. PARADE IN LONDON

The Annual Memorial Service for Jewish Fx-Service men and women will take place on Sunday 18th November, on the Horseguards Parade. The Bristol branch will be represented on Parade and it is hoped that as many members will attend and join the 'Regulars' For more details please contact Sam Silverman or Gerald Gee.

P.S. Train details from Bristol Temple Meads at 9.35am arriving in Paddington at 11,23.

BRISTOL JEVISH REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL
ANSWAL GENEVAL OF WING
SARURDAY MOVEMBER 17th.at 7.30p.m.
In the FRAME COMEN HALL

AGEIMA

- 1. Chairmans introduction
- 2. Treasurer's report
- 3. Secretary's report
- 4. Reports from associated insanisations
- 5. Reports from representatives to other organisations
- 6. Election of Officers for 1984/5
- 7.Aspects of the history of the Jewish Community in Bristol

SECURITY IN THE SYNAGOGUE

On Yom Kippur a very suspicious parcel was found on the Shul premises. No name or identification was present.

In light of resent events the security personnel can take no gambles or risks with peoples lives, and the police will not hestitate to evacuate the premises while parcels are blown up under a controlled explosion.

In this instance the owner of the parcel was found, but PLFASF in future if anyone brings parcels or cases and leaves them unattended, will they notify the Wardens or security, or leave a note saying

This is for everyones safety and benefit.

S.A.S.

FROM YOUR FDITORS

We would like to once again aquaint our readers with a few facts concerning yout Recorder -

- 1. It's Fditors are unpaid volenteers.
- 2. The same people collect (sometimes with great difficulty), collate type onto stencils, and after printing on a hand turned machine, staple, fold and envelope for distribution all in their own time.
- 3. Postage is courtesy of a generous member of the Community this cost, as well as paper and envelopes have never been passed on to members,
- 4. Envelope labels come to us printed courtesy of another generous
- 5. The entire completed months publication has sometimes to be carried (because of timing) by public transport to the franking point.

Finally ; Your Fditors are not professional Journalists, Typists or Printers, so, if we leave something out, Misspell a word, get your address wrong or omit a 'credit' - bear with us, we do not want it to happen. If for some reason you DON T receive your recorder please ring any of the Fditors, we usually have seceral 'spares'.

Thank You - Yours Fds.

Members of the Community may be interested to know that there are a number of visits to the Synagogue from schools in Avon, and quite a few students on examination courses are helped in their studies by families on topics from Marriage to Birth. One R.F. teacher from Avon, Miss Katherine Buckingham was helped in her studies by several Bristolians - Mr Ala Kushner, Dr Jeffrey Boss and Mrs Greta Meyer and before leaving Bristol wrote the following -

Thank you very much for all your kindness and help giving up your time to discuss what Judaism means to you.

I have found the sharing of beliefs and ideas most interesting, amd 1 just hope that 1 haven't bored you with my questions.

It has been a privelage and a honour to be welcomed into your homes, and to get to know you better.

Please ac apt this amallgift towards the upkeep of the Synagogue. Yours very sincerely Kath Buckingham.

BRISTOL WOMEN'S GUILD

FUTURE ACTIVITIES

MONDAY 5th NOVEMBER @ 8.0pm

Merting - 33 Downs Park West SATURDAY 24th NOVFMBFR

Students Weekend Scholl -KIDDUSH after Shabbat service

SUNDAY 25th NOVEMBER @ 8,0pm

Card and Games Evening 15 Downs Park West - £2.50 per head.

A meeting and 'Bring & Buy' was held on October 8th at the home of Mrs Eve Gordon.

The next meeting at the home of Mrs Anne Emmanuel will be a mystery entertainment. Ladies are asked to bring pencil and paper.

Donations are invited towards New Sefer Torah and Bima Covers, as many of these need replacing and refurbishment.

A card and games evening will be held on November 25th at the home of Mrs Fve Gordon, co - hostess Mrs Audrey Greenwood, £2.50 per head.

The Students are holding their Annual Week- Fnd School November 23rd - 25th, and there will be a Kiddush after the Shabbat Morning Service. It is hoped that many members of the Community will come to this very pleasant annual occasion.

THE LADIES GUILD

INVITE

ALL MFMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY

TO A

CARD AND GAMES FVFNING

ON

SUNDAY 27th NOVEMBER

AT

15 DOWNS PARK WEST

WESTBURY PARK

HOSTFSSFS - Mrs Fve Gordon Mrs A. Greenwood

£ 2.50 per head.